[bookmark: _GoBack]Good evening everyone,

We continue to monitor whether or not students can return to in person services this summer, and as we know things are changing quickly.  I will communicate with you any decisions that come from the DOE around this topic as soon as possible. Since we do not know when we can be back to in person instruction, we cannot yet determine when the end of the impact of COVID-19 will be. Therefore, we still cannot make determinations about compensatory education or how to adequately address the slide in all children.  We suggest you plan on ESY for those who you can with data from before the end of school based instruction and from other data you may have obtained during the period of alternate instruction. You may have the same limitations of providing instruction that you do now. 

On a different note, I wanted to share information on how to complete the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR) and the Division of the Blind and Visually Impaired (DBVI) applications on line.

Last week during a workshop, information was shared on how to complete an on line DVR or DBVI application in WORK Services.  Click on the link below to access WORK Services as well as the written instructions.  As a reminder, during the month of May as we are working out a few final kinks, please email Geoffrey.d.reid@maine.gov to let him know that you have submitted a DVR or DBVI application and also tell him in which town the applicant lives.

https://www.maine.gov/rehab/work/

Have a great evening!

Erin and the Special Services Team



